
UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

REGION 1 1 1  
2443 WARRENVILLE ROAD 
LISLE, ILLINOIS 60532-4352 

F E B  2 4 2005 

Ramesh Avva, M.D. 
Midwest Division-BLMC, LLC 
d/b/a Baptist-Lutheran Medical Center 
6601 Rockhill Road 
Kansas City, MO 641 31 

Dear Dr. Awa: 

Enclosed is Amendment No. 72 to your NRC Material License No. 24-06806-01 in accordance with 
your request. Please note that the changes made to your license are printed in bold font. 

Please review the enclosed document carefully and be sure that you understand all conditions. If 
there are any errors or questions, please notify the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission, Region 
I l l  office at (630) 829-9887 so that we can provide appropriate corrections and answers. 

Please note that you and Dr. Ingle were not listed for 10 CFR 35.300 materials at this time for 
therapeutic procedures since more information concerning your preceptors are necessary. Please 
provide documentation from the University of Tennessee for Dr. Massie and University of Arkansas 
Medical Science center for Dr. Thomas which verifies their authorization for the equivalent of 
10 CFR 35.300 material. Since Tennessee and Arkansas are Agreement States, NRC does not 
maintain license files for these States. Please provide this information and reference Control 
Number 314061. In addition, you requested Andrew Daniel to be listed as an authorized medical 
physicist (AMP) for 35.400 material. NRC does not require medical physicist to be listed on an 
NRC license for 10 CFR 35.400 material. If in the future you request material in 10 CFR 35.600 
and/or 35.1000, Mr Daniel's qualifications would permit him to be listed as an authorized medical 
physicist. Also the State of Georgia's license that you provided is not legible in the section titled, 
"Authorized Uses. 

In accordance with 10 CFR 2.390 of the NRC's "Rules of Practice," a copy of this letter 
and its enclosure will be available electronically for public inspection in the NRC Public 
Document Room or from the Publicly Available Records (PARS) component of NRC's 
document system (ADAMS). The NRC's document system is accessible from the NRC Web 
site at htto:/hyww.nrc.aov/readina-rm/adams. html (the Public Electronic Reading Room). 

Please note that on October 25, 2004, the NRC suspended public access to ADAMS, and 
initiated an additional security review of publicly available documents to ensure that potentially 
sensitive information is removed from the ADAMS database accessible through the NRC's web 
site. Interested members of the public may obtain copies of the referenced documents for 
review and/or copying by contacting the Public Document Room pending resumption of public 
access to ADAMS. The NRC Public Document Room is located a t  NRC Headquarters in 
Rockville, MD, and can be contacted at 800-397-4209 or 301-4154737 or pdr@nrc.aov. 



R. Awa, M.D. 2 

Sincerely, 

Ja s R. Mullauer, QH%@-- 
\ 
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